
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 06/01/2022  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Hiring Update and Approval 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
As of the last hiring that was approved, we have managed to move three firefighters into the 
hiring process. One firefighter dropped out due to personal reasons. The three that are still in 
the hiring process are: 
 
Billy Gerold 
Matt Johnson 
Taylor Snow 
 
Since the last approval of these firefighters, we have had two more applications submitted. We 
would like to hire: 
 
Dustin Akers 
Hunter Beck  
 
I am seeking council approval to start these two candidates in the hiring process as well.  
 
 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


